
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS32467 / H0330

Idaho Code currently allows Theaters built prior to 1950 on the national register of historic places, holding
an active Beer and Wine license to allow individuals under the age of 21 to be in the theater. It came to
our attention, that an Historic Building that has been remodeled into a theater would not be allowed to serve
theatergoers under age 21. This change in code would allow a theater located in a Registered Historic Building
to allow individuals under age 21 to attend their theater. It does not allow the sale of beer or wine to those
individuals under age 21. This bill recognizes that historic buildings are often remodeled and currently used
for purposes other than their original purpose.

FISCAL NOTE
This legislation does not result in additional expenditure of funds at the state or local level, nor does it lead to
an increase or decrease in revenue for state or local government, therefore it has no fiscal impact.

Contact:
Representative Lance W. Clow
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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